Press Release

For Immediate Release



CONTACT: Kristine Martinez, Public Relations cell – 432-599-1462, <u>kristine m martinez@yahoo.com</u>, Donna LaMond, Friends Executive Director, <u>dlamond@westutx.gov</u>, Amanda McGee, Friends Chair, <u>amandatmcgee@gmail.com</u>

Friends of West University Place Parks Fund, Inc. Appoints Two New Board Members

West University Place – September 19, 2013. Friends of West University Place Parks Fund, Inc. is delighted to announce the appointment of Megan Morris and Mark Prescott to the Friends' Board of Directors. Megan and Mark were appointed to the Board at the August 12 City Council meeting and attended their first Friends Board meeting on September 11.

Megan Morris and her husband Drew have lived in West University Place for 12 years. They have two daughters, Taylor (6) and Emery (2.5). Megan was a member of the Junior League of Houston for 12 years and also spent over 9 years volunteering at the Ronald McDonald House.

Megan and her family use West U parks on a daily basis. "We are lucky enough to live within walking distance of 2 or 3 parks. I think that outdoor play is vital to the health and happiness of children. Since we use the parks so frequently, I am always quick to notice the improvements. After learning that all of the improvements were done by Friends, I thought I should get involved."

Mark Prescott's reasons for wanting to get involved with the Friends Board are very similar. "My family lives less than a block from Wier Park and we use the parks constantly. We feel compelled to give back because we are benefiting from the many years of hard work done by other Friends board members and donors."

Mark and his wife Nancy Kate have lived in West U for almost three years. They have two children, Ford (2) and Frances (7 months). Mark is a Breakthrough Houston Mentor and also serves on the Board of The General Counsel Forum.

Megan and Mark have both accepted a very active role with the Friends Board, as part of the Park Lovers' Ball 2014 Co-Chair team. Megan and Drew Morris, Nancy Kate and Mark Prescott and Kara and Dax Sanders have been hard at work planning the February 8, 2014 Park Lovers' Ball at the Royal Sonesta. Cece McCann will be the Honorary Chair.

"It is wonderful to have two such energetic people willing to share their talents with Friends" commented Donna LaMond, Friends Executive Director. "Both Megan and Mark are PLB2014 Co-Chairs along with their spouses and they are really go getters. It never fails to amaze me about how passionately these volunteers approach Friends projects and events. I am very proud of our Board and Friends in general. Such a great group of volunteers!"

###

The Friends of West University Place Parks Fund, Inc. is a volunteer based 501(c)(3) organization dedicated to raising funds for the renovation, expansion, development and improvement of parks and green spaces in the neighborhood parks of the City of West University Place. The board is appointed by City Council and raises money through foundation grants, citizens' bequests, memorials, special events and various other programs and events including partnerships with local businesses.